
The weather last weekend was not so good. 
Sunday Father’s Day was great. Lots of sun 
and warm. Let’s hope the weather man is cor-
rect about this weekend, nice and sunny! 

Welcome 
Please join us in welcoming our newest addi-
tions to the Blue Haven Family: 
Doug & Norie-lyn Nisbet on Spring 36 
Irving & Darby Monette on Michelle 12 

Happy Birthday 
Birthday greetings this 
week go out to: 
6/20 Jayden Bechard (2) 
6/22 Tyler Smith 
6/23 Tannia Sabelli 
6/23 Kayli Quirk 
6/23 Noura Jackson 
6/25 Brandon Hamilton 
6/26 Trisha Hunt 
6/26 Nancy Roberts 
6/26 Marc Lefebvre (58) 

Belated Birthday Greetings 
2/14 Marcie Tompkins (Momot employee) 
2/18 Melissa St. Louis (Finance and DMV) 
4/19 Tim Mitchell (Camping Specialist) 
5/13 Kyle Horten (Camping Specialist) 
6/8 Margo Gordon (Momot Receptionist)  

Happy Anniversary 

Happy Anniversary greetings this week go out 
to. 

6/22 Hugh & Sheila Carden (57 years) 

6/23 Victor & Elaine Desautels (58 years) 

6/26 Don & Irene Lavalley (60 years) 

50/50 
# 810376– Our lucky winner this week was Ken 
Murphy, and the pot was $338.50 

Notice:  

The fishing derby has been postponed. Please 

watch future newsletter for the new date and 

more information. 

Events for this week 

Friday June 20th 

 Horseshoes- 7:00 PM– Everyone is wel-

come to come and join in the game. Horse-

shoe pits near clubhouse. 

Saturday June 21st 

 50/50- The sellers will be going door to 

door throughout the park. If you miss your 

50/50 ticket seller in your area, please 

feel free to see Georgia Crawley at 44 

Riverside to purchase your lucky ticket ! 

 Kids Bingo- 9:30am -This is the first bingo 

game of the season. Everyone is welcome 

so come and join us for some fun. Maybe 

you will be a winner. 

 Adult Softball- 10:00am - This is the offi-

cial start of the games. This event is open 

to all who would like to play. Please bring 

your glove and meet at the south ball field. 

 Texas Hold’em- 2:00pm- If you would like 

to join in the fun, play some cards and 

maybe win some cash, please come join us 

in the clubhouse. There is a $10.00 buy in. 

See Shawn Agoney at Spring 38 with ques-

tions and for more details. 
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Sunday June 22nd 

 Kids Softball- 10:00am-  It’s HERE! The 
beginning of another “KIDS’ SOFTBALL 
SEASON” has come! We welcome all kids 
who wish to play and have some fun no mat-
ter if you have or have not sign up. We ask 
that you make every effort to have your 
kids show up every Sunday morning game 
weather permitting. We welcome anyone 
who wishes to volunteer for on the 
field ,base coaches, score keepers & statis-
ticians. It is compulsory that you wear run-
ning shoes and make every effort to also 
wear a hat. Finally we will extend the season 
till Labor Day and have the ‘KIDS BAN-
QUET” on the Sunday, 
August 31st, 2014, fol-
lowing the last game. 
We will advise you of 
the details at a later 
date. Hoping to see 
you all this Sunday. 

 Line Dancing- 10:00am
– Come join us in the 
clubhouse. You can join the group and dance. 
You may sit, watch and visit with old friends 
or perhaps make a few new ones. 

 Darts- 7:00pm –  If you like darts, come and 
join us in the clubhouse for a friendly game. 
You may prefer to just watch and visit with 
old friends. You could possibly make a few 
new friends. 

Updates from last week's events 

 Spaghetti Supper- I wish to thank all the 
workers (new and old) that helped me last 
Saturday as well as all the campers that 
showed up for the event. The weather did 
not cooperate, so the turn out was smaller 
than previous years. We have some left over 
frozen spaghetti sauce for sale at $4.00 a 
bag. Please come and see me at 24 Michelle 
if you are interested. A special thank you to 
Jamie Head for entertaining us during the 
meal with nice dinner music and in the even-
ing with music for Mom, Pop and the whole 
family. Regarding the bartenders, we had 
Cindy serving the free drinks during the 
meal, and at night Jennifer and her sister, 
Julie. Job well done to the 3 ladies. Fran-
cine Cantwell. 

 Line Dancing- Our line dancing classes are 
coming along very well. Beginning this com-
ing Sunday, we will be reviewing the dances 
that we have had from 10am to approxi-
mately 11 am. Starting at 11 am till noon, 
more advanced dances will be taught. 
Thanks for your understanding. LOU 

 Darts- Good evening with 16 dart players 
having a good time. High score this night 
by Danny A.-140. Finishes this night Harold
-3, Peter, Brian and Kurt with 1 each. Game 
was won by team Bill, Harold, Angie and 
George. Hi-Lo was won by Brain. See you all 
next Sunday! 

Up coming events-  

Watch future newsletters for more infor-
mation on theses events. 

June 28th   

 Horseshoe Tournament 

June 30th   

 Adult Bingo– The event will start at 
7:00pm. 

July 5th 

 The cardboard boat race is back this year! 
Fun was had by the teens last year, and so 
we decided to bring back the boat race 
across the pool! This time around there will 
be 2 races, one for the teens (18 and un-
der) and one for the big kids 18 and over! 
Here are the rules: 

1. The race will be during CAN/AM July 5 at 
1:00pm at the North side pool 

2. Boats are to be made ahead of time, and 
you may work in teams. 

3. One person will “steer” the boat during the 
race. 

4. Only boats made of cardboard and tape/
glue will be allowed to race (no cheating 
with foam or other materials). 

5. You have a few weeks to plan, so make your 
boat a winner and bring it poolside at 12:45 
July 5! 

6. Please sign up on the sheet in the office, 
so we can know how many boats to expect. 

7. There will be one prize awarded for “best 
design” per category, and one prize for 
boat that stays afloat the longest! So be 
creative, have fun, and start saving that 
cardboard!!!!! 



Special Notice 
Gerry Cantwell from Michelle 24 is collecting 

aluminum tabs off soda and beer cans. This 

will aid purchasing wheel chairs for the hand-

icapped. Please help him out any that you can 

give would be appreciated. 

CAN-AM Day 
This event is just around the corner. You can 

get you Can-Am apparel at the office. All 

prices all US funds only. 

Signal 
Cap's-$10.00 

T' Shirts-$10.00 

Bags-$2.00 

Scarves-$1.00 

Sold In Sets 
Cap's & T' Shirt-$18.00 with choice of scarf 

or bag for free. 

Bike Safety 
To all parents please remind your children: 

 Everyone 14 and under MUST ware a hel-

met. 

 You must obey the stop signs (especially 

at the playground). 

 No riding after dark unless you have a 

spotlight. 

 Slow down, watch for people walking and 

car driving by.  

 For your own safely, please don't follow 

to close to moving vehicles (i.e. Cars, 

trucks, hat wagon). 

Camp Fire 
Placed in a circle pit, 

Piled wood and sparks alight, 

I start a small fit, 

With colors ranging from blues to oranges to 

reds reaching into the vast night. 

 

A tangled dance of colors, 

Can you see a picture? 

Can you see a dancing girl? 

A roaming deer in the woods? 

How about a singing owl? 

Let imagination open the doors, 

And watch the flames 

make this magic mixture. 

 

I am your camp fire, 

Your heat and light 

source, 

Come gather for a story 

or meal, 

And let the memories 

begin. 

By Megan E. Cook 



Site Rent 

All site rent for 2014 is now over due. There 
are only a few accounts left who have not 
paid the remainder of their site rent. This is 
not fair for the rest of the campers who 
made their timely payments. Please stop by 
the Blue Haven office and speak to Theresa 
or Dave about further options. Or you could 
come to the Plattsburgh Office to discuss 
your options with Melissa. Please be aware 
of overdue balances and avoid future inter-
est charges by paying on time. As stated our 
policy, any accounts not current by July 1st 
will not be allowed to utilize the campground 
facilities without approval from John 
Momot.  
Notes/Reminders: 
Mail: 
 Please stop into the office and check the 

mail box. The box is full with various 
guests’ mail, and your mail could be still 
here.   

Titles: 
 Attention customers who purchased a 

camper last fall and/or over the winter. 
We have several NYS ownership titles 
that were mailed to the campground and 
need to be picked up. If this applies to 
you, please see Theresa in the office and 
pick up the title.  

Issues in the Park: 
 Please see Dave or Theresa in the office 

for any park issues, so they can arrange 
to have them taken care of. 

 Please see Dave at the office and refer 
to your guideline book before you dig, 
cut, trim, buy a shed or build anything. 

Quiet Hours: 
 Please be considerate of your neighbors 

and remember the quiet hours. These 
hours are: 

 Weekdays = 10:00pm-9:00am.  
 Weekends/Holidays = 11:00pm-10:am 

For example, please try not mow your lawns 
or play loud music during these special hours. 

Trash: 
 Please do not put household trash in the 

trash cans near the bathhouses and our com-
mon areas.  

 There are dumpsters on the South Side be-
side the pool to be used for trash.  

 Please do NOT put wood of any kind in the 
dumpsters. Just leave it on ground and our 
employees with take care of it.  

 If you need help finding the dumpsters, any 
staff member would be glad to show you 
where they are located. 

 You can also go to the office and get a map to 
show you where the rubbish bins are. 

 There is no longer a rubbish area on Hillside. 
It has been moved to the south side on Mead-
ow beside the pool. There are recycling bins 
there as well. 

Golf Cart reminders:  
 All golf carts MUST obey the post speed lim-

it of 5 mph.  

 No one under the age of 16 is allowed to drive 
a golf cart.  

 All golf carts need to have lights to be driven 
at night. 

 Please register the golf carts with the office 
and have a registered number on them.  

 When you sell your golf cart, please remem-
ber the new owner must register their new 
golf cart in their name and get a new number 
from the office. 

Pet reminders: 
 Please clean up after your pets. Especially 

when the pet makes messes on the ball field 
or the boat launches.  

 Always keep your dogs on a leash on your site 
even when you are there.  

 Please keep your neighbors in mind when your 
dog is barking. Not everyone is a pet lover, 
and we need to be courteous to them. 

Gazette Entries 
 If you would like to put something in the Ga-

zette, have the submission to the Blue Haven 
office by no later then 12:00 PM on Tuesday. 

 
 
 


